
C.V.B.B. General Meeting Minutes – January 13, 2009 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. There were approximately 44 people in attendance. 
 
The minutes from the December general meeting were approved with no corrections. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Gerry Balz introduced himself and explained that he took over as treasurer in 
December. He gave a brief explanation about the treasurer and assistant treasurer positions and 
responsibilities. 
He presented the profit and loss statement for 2008 and also the budget for January – June 2009. 
The Treasurer’s reports from December 2008, which had been deferred until a treasurer was present 
and January 2009 were approved. 
 
Band Banquet: The ticket prices, dress code and menu were gone over for the upcoming banquet. 
The students are being offered two free candy grams to send for free and others can be purchased 
for .50c each. 
A request for $2,500.00 was made to cover the expense of awards, T-shirts, etc. A motion was made 
to approve the request. It was seconded and approved. 
 
Indoor Guard Show: Volunteers are needed. Forms are available to sign up. Coke products, baked 
goods and trophy sponsorships are also needed. This is a booster event.  
The question was raised as to what the output for expenses would be and who does these figures. 
Carri Kunkle said she would direct this question to Robin Zampelli for an answer. 
 
Fundraisers: Generally there will be two student fundraisers and one restaurant fundraiser per 
month with the exception of January, July and December. If anyone is interested in coordinating a 
fundraiser please contact Ross Burton. 
 
Guard: Help is needed for sewing flags, uniforms, etc. Teresa Eckert will be sending out an e-mail 
to everyone on the band list. Please help if you can. 
 
Percussion: Chaperones are needed for Indoor Percussion shows in February and March. The drum 
line leaves when the guard is done. 
 
New Business: Feedback was given by a freshman parent about providing fundraising information 
sooner to incoming families. This will be addressed during the new band members meetings and we 
will try to get new parents on the e-mail list sooner. 
 
Phil McCormick would like anyone with keys to the various band booster building, vehicles etc. to 
contact him so he can find out what is out there. He also has a large bag of keys that may or may not 
go to things. Please contact Phil if you have “key knowledge”. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Cheryl Mack – Recording Secretary 


